Chicago Heights November 29, 1927 

From Anna Samuelson 

To Lydia Helin 

My dear sister Lydia and all of you! 

Thanks for your dear and content-rich letter. It is so gratifying to hear that sinners would fall to the foot of the cross and be saved. That is what we want here, too, that God would bring His saving grace and mercy on this sinful city. It looks almost hopeless. But thankfully the Lord's hand can transform everything. May we believe and wait and pray and not be weary. 

So happy to hear that Esther has such a kind man who goes out and proclaim the message of salvation to a fallen world of sin. So they may receive these Lord's Witnesses and it is a great mercy. If only this body will keep it´s strength. I just read a sermon directions of George Svenson at the 50th anniversary in Chicago on the 20th of November. It is in the Missionsvännen from the 29th of  November. Read it, it's so wonderful. 

Martin and I left with the train there in the afternoon and heard Skogsberg and F.M. Johnson. It was the first or Skogsberg who formed this congregation 50 years ago. Now he is so old but has the ability to interpret God's word, so it feels like it is spirit and life therein. 

How is everything with you? Sad that Helin is not doing well. May you only stay at the throne of grace daily. 

We can mention that we are all fairly good. Martin has not been working that much, but Albin and Pete have a steady job so far. 

In the end, a dear greeting from all of us. 

Anna 

Have not heard anything from "Sveden". Write! 

